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St. John’s, NL — An overwhelming majority of Newfoundlanders and Labradorians support the 

creation of a police oversight board for the province, according to a new poll commissioned by 

First Voice and conducted by MQO Research. When asked whether they support or oppose the 

creation of an independent, civilian-led, nonpartisan police oversight board, nearly nine out of 

ten respondents (88%) said they support the idea, with a majority (52%) saying they "strongly 

support" it. Support is consistently high across all key demographics, including age, gender and 

sexual identities, racial identities, voting intentions, and geographic regions. 

“There are few public policy ideas that enjoy such broad-based support,” said Caitlin Urquhart, 

Co-Chair of the First Voice Working Group on Police Oversight. “That the creation of a civilian-

led police oversight board has such decisive public support shows this is an idea that resonates 

well beyond the urban Indigenous community. It’s now up to the provincial government to say 

where it stands.” 

The same poll also found that only half of all respondents have a high level of confidence that 

police officers in Newfoundland and Labrador are “held to the same standards of justice as 

everyone else,” with a majority of LGBTQ+ respondents (52%) disagreeing with that suggestion. 

A minority of respondents (40%) indicated they trust the kind of self-investigative structure that 

is used by the RNC Public Complaints Commission and SIRT-NL. 

The creation of a civilian-led police oversight board is one of the key Proposals for Change that 

the First Voice Working Group on Police Oversight put forward in a draft report released last 

month. That same report also includes proposals for strengthening and streamlining the RNC 

Public Complaints Commission and SIRT-NL, with a view toward improving confidence in both. 

A summary report of the poll’s findings, along with associated data tables, can be found online 

at firstvoicenl.ca. The results are considered accurate within 5 percentage points, 19 times out 

of 20. 

### 

https://firstvoicenl.ca/site/uploads/2022/07/Building-Trust-Restoring-Confidence-July-2022.pdf
https://firstvoicenl.ca/site/uploads/2022/08/Public-Opinions-on-Policing-in-NL-Summary-Report.pdf
https://firstvoicenl.ca/site/uploads/2022/08/Public-Opinions-on-Policing-in-NL-Data-Tables.xlsx
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Media Contact 

Justin Campbell 

Program Manager 

First Voice Urban Indigenous Coalition 

justincampbell@firstlightnl.ca 

709-690-0636 

About First Voice 

Launched in 2019 by First Light in collaboration with Indigenous Services Canada, First Voice is a 

coalition of 12 organizations representing Indigenous Peoples, service providers, and all levels 

of government working together to advance truth and reconciliation in St. John’s, 

Newfoundland and Labrador. Our work focuses on promoting and supporting local 

implementation of the Calls to Action of the Truth and Reconciliation Commission (TRC), the 

Calls for Justice of the National Inquiry into Missing and Murdered Indigenous Women and Girls 

(MMIWG), and the United Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples (UNDRIP). 
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